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ASEAN INTER-PARLIAMENTARY ASSEMBLY

33RD AIPA GENERAL ASSEMBLY

16 – 22 SEPTEMBER 2012, LOMBOK, INDONESIA 
 
REMARKS BY HON. JULIANA KANTENGWA,
FOURTH VICE PRESIDENT OF THE PAN-AFRICAN PARLIAMENT

Your Excellency Hon. Marzuki Alie, President of AIPA

Heads of delegations and members of AIPA observer delegations

Fellow Parliamentarians

Distinguished delegates

Ladies and Gentlemen
It gives me great pleasure to address this auspicious delegation to the 33rd General Assembly of the ASEAN Inter-Parliamentary Assembly.  On behalf of the Bureau and members of the Pan-African Parliament, let me express my sincere gratitude to you the President of AIPA, your secretariat and the People of Indonesia for the invitation and warm and cordial reception extended to me and my delegation since our arrival in this beautiful country.

Your Excellencies,
The Pan African Parliament is an organ of the African Union, though relatively young, having been established in 2004, the PAP had made great strides in advancing its role as a legislative organ.  We are currently in our 3rd legislature with advisory and consultative powers but in the final stages of reviewing the Protocol establishing the Parliament, that will endow us with full legislative powers.

The Pan African Parliament consists of the African Union member countries that have ratified the Protocol.  It is headed by the President and 4 Vice Presidents representing 5 different regions of Africa and supported by a full-time secretariat at the seat of the Parliament in Midrand, Republic of South Africa.

The objective of the PAP include:

· Implementing African union policies

· To cultivate human rights and democracy

· Promote good governance and transparency and accountability of member states
· Promote peace, security and stability on the continent, 

· Strengthen cooperation and development in Africa and

· Strengthen solidarity and build common destiny for the people of Africa 

In fulfilling these objectives, the PAP is currently involved in Peace building initiative in different parts of Africa.   In promotion of democracy, we have actively lobbied for the successful ratification and coming into force of the African charter on democracy, elections and good governance.  Together with other organs of the Africa Union, we have been involved in Election observation missions where we are making our mark.  In implementing the policies of the African Union , we are spearheading the debate on how to improve intra-african trade and forging closer ties with the African Diaspora.

Distinguished delegates,
I am pleased to note that the values upon which the PAP is founded do not differ significantly for those of AIPA.  The theme of this 33rd general assembly “Strengthen the Parliamentary roles towards ASEAN communities 2015” resonates interdem with the PAPs VISION of promoting the involvement and participation of the grassroot peoples of Africa in the integration agenda of the continent.  We look forward to building on this initiative and experience sharing as we build closer ties between our two communities.

Your Excellencies, I wish you a fruitful session and thank you for your attention. 
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